










MINUTES OF MEETING 
RANDAL PARK  

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT 
 
 The Regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Randal Park Community 

Development District was held Friday, May 15, 2020 at 9:30 a.m. via Zoom Teleconference. 

 
 Present and constituting a quorum were: 
 
 Keith Trace  Chairman 
 Charles “Chuck” Bell Vice Chairman 
 Thomas Franklin Assistant Secretary 
 Katie Steuck Assistant Secretary 
 Stephanie Cornelius Assistant Secretary 
 
 Also present were: 
 
 Jason Showe District Manager 
 Jan Carpenter District Counsel 
 James Hoffman District Engineer 
 William Viasalyers Field Manager 
 Marcia Calleja Amenity Manager  
 Alexandra Penagos Community Manager 
 
 
FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS Roll Call 

 Mr. Showe called the meeting to order, called the roll and stated, we are conducting this 

meeting today pursuant to the Governor’s executive order no. 2052 and 2069. These were 

subsequently extended through executive order 2112 and 2114 so that the District may currently 

conduct meetings of the Board of Supervisors through the use of electronic and telephonic, video 

technology. This meeting is being held in accordance with that and today’s meeting is being 

conducted with Zoom, which allows for all to participate through video or telephone. Access 

information for today’s meeting was placed on the website, in the meeting notice and by 

contacting our office in advance. In order to facilitate public participation, we did recommend 

that folks submit items in advance. As of right now I haven’t received any of those, but I will 

check my email throughout the meeting. 

 
SECOND ORDER OF BUSINESS Public Comment Period 

 There being none, the next item followed.  
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THIRD ORDER OF BUSINESS Approval of the Minutes of the January 17, 
2020 Meeting 

 
On MOTION by Mr. Franklin seconded by Ms. Cornelius with all 
in favor the minutes of the January 17, 2020 meeting were approved 
as presented. 

 
FOURTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Engineer’s Report 

 Mr. Hoffman stated I met onsite this morning with GMS staff and we looked at two 

different areas around the development. The first one was the area on Tibbett the conservation 

area behind the lots. We previously met out there in October to review some erosion issues, some 

concerns from two particular residents that provided some recommendations. There is one lot in 

particular that we still saw some erosion on, it was adjacent to one of the lots we looked at. This 

lot didn’t look like it had any landscape or soil work done to help address some of the prior 

erosion we saw, but what we saw in the field today indicated that the remainder of the issues 

particularly the ones that pertained to District property had been corrected. We didn’t see 

anything getting worse and the particular yard that had some low spots or erosion along their 

landscape bed we think it just needs some fill placed back in it and recompacted and then some 

ground cover on there. That condition looked to be the same as when we met in October with 

nothing done to address that uphill, but we did not see any evidence of any further erosion 

downhill.  

 The creation area itself the plant life in it appears to be very well established, it is 

functioning in accordance with the environmental permit that the creation area was established 

under. Everything appears to have taken very well.  

 I did want to point out William conveyed there are some concerns from certain residents 

about the aesthetics of that area and some frustration with what they thought to be a pond and it 

is now looking like something else. We discussed at previous District meetings and I want to 

point out again for the record, that wetland creation area was never designed or intended or 

constructed as a stormwater management facility, it is not a pond, it has always been permitted as 

a wetland creation area to help offset some of the environmental impacts elsewhere in the 

community. In previous years I understand it may have had some surface water on it and I can 

understand how people could have the perception of it being an aesthetic pond; however, in that 

condition the vegetation was not performing in accordance with the various environmental 
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permit requirements and now the measures that have been taken by District staff and their 

consultants have that established and what we believe from the engineering perspective to be 

functioning fully in accordance with the intent. If there are any specific issues we can have an 

environmental consultant weigh in specifically on the wetland performance but it is obvious it is 

very well established plant life through there and quite frankly it appeared to have a nice 

aesthetic with the tall grasses and so forth that are against the edge.  

 We also looked at a few other areas within the development. I will start with the park in 

Phase 5, the large park with the various amenities in there. The shade structures look excellent. 

There was concern raised about some pooling or ponding of water when there is a heavy rain 

event. Right now, there is not a lot of heavy rain and we were unable to directly observe any 

problem areas, however, staff noticed that residents complain of various ponding on the sidewalk 

specifically and areas that circle the drain. The overall grading through that area looks 

substantially consistent with the grading intent. We know through other issues in Randal Park 

that the soil types in this area of Orlando and Orange County are not types that tend to percolate 

very much so water really has to drive off horizontally when it flows off the site. I did not see 

any large issues with the grading. I think there are some very minor things that are just a fact of 

how the grading goes, they kind of tend to pool or may trap small amounts of water, maybe ½ 

inch to an inch on the sidewalk until it is allowed to percolate off into the sod. What we 

recommended to staff was let’s wait until we have some rainfall that can help identify some of 

the spot areas and there may be a potential to install some small area drains or similar items at 

specific locations to help mitigate some of that ponding to help the water get off the sidewalk. 

We don’t think there is a situation where we would recommend or that the District would be 

amenable to a much more expensive strip drain system along the entire length of sidewalk. We 

think the best thing to do is watch and see if we can concentrate the low spots and put a few spot 

drains in if needed to help alleviate that issue.  

 Another thing I want to touch on is the paved asphalt trail along the pond along Randal 

Park Boulevard. We have had pretty good discussions on the trail at District meetings. The trail 

within the pond tract or anywhere outside the right of way is owned and maintained by the CDD, 

inside the right of way that runs along Randal Park Boulevard the City of Orlando owned and 

maintained. The cracks that we see in there are similar to some of the cracks we see in the 

asphalt with soil cement base and the reflective cracking. In the roadways we have looked at 
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numerous areas and the overall majority are not any kind of issue that needs to be addressed. 

This is something we talked about before addressing, however, in the paved trails there is no 

vehicular traffic that helps knead down the asphalt and keep things kind of smooth. Some had 

some concerns with tripping on some of the cracks and so forth and staff has already gone out 

and milled all the areas they found that were over 1//4 inch and we are working with Geotech 

Consultant to determine what measure would be appropriate to help fill in the cracks from a 

maintenance standpoint.  

 All the District assets have a service life associated with them and all of them require 

some degree of maintenance throughout the service life so I don’t think at this point we would 

recommend a full replacement of the trail but we would be working to determine the appropriate 

maintenance measures that should be taken periodically to help extend that service life of that 

asset. We will continue to press forward on that understanding that time is of the essence to get 

that done quickly and we will reach back out to staff with recommendations.  

 
FIFTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Consideration of Security Services 

Agreement with Community Watch 
Solutions, LLC 

 Mr. Showe stated a couple months ago they approached us and requested an increase in 

their rates from $16 per hour to $21 per hour. It is a substantial increase in the hourly rate, but 

overall it equates to about $8,500 a year because they work 32 hours a week and their pricing is 

in line with what we have seen in other districts. Most contractors won’t take a contract that is 

less than 40 hours a week. Staff is comfortable with the service they are providing and we 

recommend approving the increase.  

 Ms. Steuck stated I’m not overly satisfied with the performance and I don’t think they 

should be parked on a street in front of people’s houses. 

 Mr. Showe stated we will have that discussion with them and get that corrected. 

 Ms. Cornelius stated from $16 to $21 is a big jump. Do you have recommendations on a 

different company? 

 Mr. Showe stated we reached out to several and most of them wouldn’t take a contract 

that was less than 40 hours, we can try again. We have seen anywhere between $18 to $21 is the 

going rate. If it is the Board’s direction we can continue to look for a replacement vendor but in 
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the meantime so we have those services we recommend you approve this. The contract has 

sufficient termination clauses so you can terminate with 30 days’ notice. 

 Ms. Cornelius asked do they keep a log of his activities? 

 Ms. Penagos stated typically when there is something to report they leave a note, 

sometimes they text me. I can have an official document they can fill out. Also after the issues 

and complaints from the Board I spoke to the vendor and they installed scanners and every time 

he is here he goes from point to point and he scans so I can make sure he is here and driving 

around. I can provide that if that is helpful.  

 Ms. Steuck stated that would be very helpful. 

 Mr. Viasalyers stated we get a report of everything they are doing each shift. 

 
On MOTION by Mr. Trace seconded by Ms. Cornelius with all in 
favor the agreement for security services with Community Watch 
Solutions, LLC was approved. 

 
SIXTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Consideration of Proposal from Little 

Aquatics for Swim Lesson Agreement 
Renewal 

 Mr. Showe stated this is a continuation of the swim program with the same terms as 

before. It is predicated on the ability to use the pool at this stage. I think the governor is 

recommending no lessons at the pool, but the Board could approve that so that at some point in 

the future if that opens up they could provide the swim lessons consistent with the contract.  

 Ms. Steuck asked can we have this for Randal Park residents only? 

 Ms. Carpenter stated since it is a public facility technically we can’t exclude people and 

this has come up just about every year when we have the renewal and they have been very good 

in trying to just make it Randal Park people, but we can’t exclude it specifically. If there is a 

problem we can decide not to renew but we can’t say you have to exclude other people.  

 Ms. Cornelius asked can we find out how many classes we had last year and how many 

participants were non-residents? 

 Ms. Penagos stated we had 38 Randal Park families and 55 students.  

 Ms. Cornelius stated I feel that now that we are with Little Aquatics they do so many 

private lessons that we probably have less classes at the pool than we did with the previous 

company.  
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 Ms. Penagos stated since I’m onsite I was able to see the amount of people going in and it 

is quite a big difference from previous years.  

 Ms. Steuck asked is there a way to shorten the timeframe on the weekends from 8-12 to 

8-10:30 so when people are ready to go to the pool the lessons will be done? 

 Ms. Penagos stated I can talk to them and see if they can change the time and finish 

earlier. 

 Mr. Showe stated that is also up to the Board if you are looking to approve a contract 

with them you can place what restrictions you feel appropriate on there and if shortening the 

weekend time is what the Board requests we wouldn’t accept the contract without that shortened 

time. 

 Ms. Steuck stated I think the shortened time on the weekends would be helpful.  

 Ms. Carpenter stated it makes sense to add a requirement that they give a list monthly of 

the number of people and whether or not they were residents so for next year you can make a 

decision with that information.  

 Ms. Steuck asked Stephanie how do you feel about the shortened hours on the weekend? 

 Ms. Cornelius stated last year we shortened everything and sort of condensed it already 

and then the little bit of pushback. It worked better than previous years so I am hesitant to reduce 

it even more. Maybe we can put in a clause that if we feel it is getting out of control we have the 

right to change the hours but I feel like it worked last year and so many pools have been built in 

the neighborhood that a lot of people are doing private lessons. I didn’t feel that it encroached 

too much and I didn’t hear a lot of complaints last year; I did the year before.  

 Ms. Steuck asked what does anyone else think about the weekend morning timeframe? 

Do you have anything similar to this in your other communities? 

 Ms. Penagos stated before they said it was too crowded but not for the past year and the 

last lesson is at 11. It is not like start the last lesson at 12. By noon they need to be done.  

 Ms. Steuck stated maybe we will just leave it and if we see that the pool is too crowded 

we can do something. Last year the pool was so crowded we built a pool, there were too many 

big kids in the water. Can we change it if we see the pool is too crowded? 

 Ms. Carpenter stated we have to be cautious of if they have signed contracts for 12 weeks 

we can’t change it. We can ask them if they can change their contract time, but we couldn’t do it 

if they have contracts for that time. 
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On MOTION by Ms. Cornelius seconded by Ms. Steuck with all in 
favor the agreement with Little Aquatics was renewed. 

 
SEVENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Review and Acceptance of the Fiscal Year 

2019 Audit Report 

 Mr. Showe stated next is the audit that was included as part of your agenda package. This 

is a clean audit with no prior year findings, no current year findings and we have met all the 

statutory requirements.  

 
On MOTION by Mr. Franklin seconded by Ms. Cornelius with all 
in favor the Fiscal Year 2019 audit was accepted and staff was 
authorized to transmit the final report to the State of Florida. 

 
EIGHTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Consideration of Resolution 2020-05 

Approving the Proposed Fiscal Year 2021 
Budget and Setting a Public Hearing 

 Mr. Showe stated next is Resolution 2020-05 approving the proposed budget for Fiscal 

Year 2021 and setting a public hearing for August 21, 2020 at 9:30 a.m. and it directs us to 

transmit this budget to the City of Orlando and to Orange County 60 days before the final budget 

hearing. We kept the assessments level for operations and maintenance. We have increased the 

security based on the request and that is included in the proposed budget. Your capital reserve 

fund at the end of Fiscal Year 2021 is projected to have $409,000. 

 Mr. Trace stated depending on how long the shutdown lasts and some of the trepidation 

about large events, the activities and rentals might go down. Make sure that we track that and 

with that I’m sure expenses will go down as well due to the facility not being open. I want to 

make sure we track that. 

 Mr. Showe stated this doesn’t lock you into any of the account lines. What you are doing 

today is setting the assessment level, which right now is at your current level. We anticipate that 

some of the account lines would change between now and your adopted budget in August based 

on the actuals.  

 Ms. Steuck asked does everyone pay their taxes at the same time each year? We pay it 

through our mortgage. Do all the mortgage companies pay the taxes at the same time each year? 
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 Mr. Showe stated if you pay your taxes through your escrow your bank will pay those in 

November and we receive those in the November/December time period but there are folks who 

don’t pay their taxes through their escrow.  

 Ms. Carpenter stated you are permitted by the statute to pay from November to March but 

most of them come in, in November. Everybody has to pay by a certain date or it becomes late 

and it goes to tax certificate sale.  

 Mr. Showe stated that is why we gross up it up. If you pay in November you are entitled 

to a 4% discount and the tax collector has a fee of 2% therefore, we have to assess $106 in order 

to collect the $100. 

 Ms. Steuck asked this is a 30-year bond? 

 Mr. Showe stated the bonds for each section are 30 years and it depends on which phase 

your house was built, there is the 2012 series, 2015 series, and the 2018 series and they each 

have a different amortization schedule. 

 
On MOTION by Mr. Franklin seconded by Ms. Cornelius with all 
in favor Resolution 2020-05 approving the proposed budget and 
setting the public hearing for August 21, 2020 was approved. 

 
NINTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Staff Reports 

A. Attorney 

i. Update on Auditing Requirements 

 Ms. Carpenter stated we noted that there was a change in the audit law last year. Most of 

that GMS takes care of through their posting on the website. Of interesting note, we talk about 

the audit committee, the legislature changed to the name to an audit selection committee because 

that is really what you are doing, selecting your auditor. It also requires someone from the Board 

be on that committee and in your case we usually have every Board member on that committee. 

The important thing is they have added some provisions to make sure if anyone asks for 

information, access that information has to be provided. This was in response to some problems 

at the virtual school and folks weren’t getting access to records and that can be treated as a 

criminal offense so if you get asked any auditing questions, feel free to reach out to GMS or us to 

make sure you are cooperating.  

 
 B. Manager 
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 i. Approval of Check Register 

 Mr. Showe presented the check register from December 13, 2019 through March 31, 

2020 in the amount of $1,208,400.78. 

 
On MOTION by Mr. Franklin seconded by Ms. Cornelius with all 
in favor the check registers were approved. 

 
 ii. Balance Sheet and Income Statement 

 A copy of the balance sheet and income statement were included in the agenda package. 

 
 iii. Field Manager’s Report 

 Mr. Viasalyers stated we are working with Yellowstone and got all the landscape 

enhancement items complete. I have been in communication with Ms. Steuck about some 

concerns from residents and we are still addressing those. Everything that was approved in the 

prior Board meeting is installed and complete; any deficiencies will be addressed and corrected. 

We did notice there are some areas in the splash pad that had started to fall apart and we took the 

opportunity while the facility is closed to get those repaired. We also noticed some of the 

monuments were starting to build up some mold so we had those pressure washed and cleaned. 

We did some asphalt grinding around the walk path next to the clubhouse. The guys are going to 

come back out and address a couple more items on Monday and that will be completed.  

 Ms. Cornelius asked do they pick up trash around the neighborhood or is that not in their 

scope of work? 

 Mr. Viasalyers stated if it is in the common areas they will. If we are having any issues 

we will address that with them. 

 Ms. Cornelius stated I feel that we have a significant amount of complaints recently about 

trash in the neighborhood.  

 Mr. Showe stated it is important to note that they do that while they are here performing 

the other services so they wouldn’t necessarily make a special trip, but as part of doing the 

details of the common area they should be picking that trash up. 

 
 iv. Amenity Report 

 A copy of the Community Manager’s Report was included in the agenda package. 
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 v. Presentation of Number of Registered Voters – 1,345 

 Mr. Showe stated we are required to present the number of registered voters annually. 

Orange County sent us a spread sheet with the number of registered voters, which is 1,345. The 

Board has already started the transition to general election. We have met the threshold, but we 

are still required to announce that number annually. 

 
 vi. Discussion of Qualifying Period and Procedures 

 Mr. Showe stated we do have two seats that are transitioning from landowner elected to 

general election, seat no.1 currently occupied by Mr. Trace and seat no. 3 currently occupied by 

Mr. Franklin. Those terms end in November and need to be filled by qualified electors, which 

means it needs to be someone who is registered to vote and lives within the boundaries of the 

District. Qualifying is done through the supervisor of elections and those directions are included 

in the agenda package. The qualifying period of from noon on June 8th through noon on June 

12th. There are forms that need to be completed through the supervisor of elections office to 

accomplish that as well as a $25 fee. We will transition the final seat to general election in 2022.  

 Ms. Cornelius asked if no one qualifies do they stay on? 

 Ms. Carpenter stated the seats carry on until it is replaced by a qualified elector. 

 Ms. Cornelius asked do we have a say in that? 

 Ms. Carpenter stated you can encourage people to qualify. 

 Mr. Showe stated if you are interested you don’t have to wait for the qualifying period to 

file those forms, most of them will take those forms well in advance. 

 
TENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Supervisor’s Requests 

 Mr. Showe stated I know we will have some discussion about the facilities and what we 

are looking at for that. We have had discussions with Counsel as well as staff, the current 

governor’s order allows us to work with the chair outside of meetings and we have been 

conferring with Mr. Trace. It seems that Orange County is continuing to keep all of their 

recreation facilities closed. We are looking for their guidance as to when we can safely open. We 

are going to work with staff on plans that when we open we have a plan for the process of doing 

that.  

 Ms. Carpenter stated the governor is supposedly making another statement today, which 

may open things up more broadly so we expect there will be openings pretty quickly. There has 
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been some guidance that maintains some of the distancing, you have to have a person onsite so 

that also might play into reopening with the cost of the number of hours to have it manned. Be 

aware that is a recommendation. The insurance companies also highly recommend that someone 

be there so we really have to do that so the liability insurance is effective.  

 Ms. Steuck asked they are saying someone has to be at the playgrounds? 

 Ms. Carpenter responded probably pool and playground areas just to help maintain the 

social distancing. That is the current recommendation. Right now there is a pretty good plan with 

one or two of the districts and how they may have a private person manning the pool to keep the 

distancing and make sure people are not standing by. It is a recommendation but since the 

insurance companies have strongly recommended it is almost a requirement that you don’t want 

to affect your liability coverage if you should have an incident. GMS has been following that 

very carefully. After the governor’s next announcement on moving to Phase 2 we will see the 

cities and counties opening pools and we will be able to go forward with the same protocol they 

are.  

 Ms. Steuck asked have we proactively searched how much this would cost to have 

someone onsite to do that? 

 Mr. Showe stated I don’t know that we have developed those numbers yet because we are 

not getting a lot of guidance officially. Each district is having to create their own policy in the 

absence of specific direction. We are looking at Orange County and they are keeping all their 

recreational facilities closed at this point. In other districts that have opened some of their 

facilities, they have someone onsite, limiting hours, limiting the activities. We are going to be 

looking at all those things, but until we get additional direction it is hard for us to feel 

comfortable to open the facilities and keep the residents safe. 

 Mr. Trace asked does anyone know the pool occupancy? I believe when they start 

opening pools they will limit occupancy as they did with restaurants. 

 Ms. Carpenter stated GMS has that information. The problem is the occupancy doesn’t 

specify pools and pool decks in most cases so there is a little bit of guesswork on what the 25% 

is.  

 Mr. Showe stated in a facility we opened earlier this week we did 25% of pool occupancy 

maximum on pool and deck. Enforcement of that is the challenge that these districts will face. 
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 Mr. Trace asked how often do we have the pool attendants there? I know it was limited to 

weekends during summer. How many hours will we have them once we get things back open? 

 Ms. Penagos stated typically they are here Saturdays and Sundays, we try to cover from 

open to close, 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. in the high season which is typically after Memorial weekend. It is 

an 11-hour shift. 

 Ms. Carpenter stated one of the problems that GMS and others are facing is that it is 

getting hard to find part time people due to the unemployment amounts, they continue to get it 

and don’t work. A lot of people will get more unemployment than for working part time. That 

was a problem at one district, they couldn’t get anyone to work a few hours a day or partial time 

on weekends. 

 Ms. Steuck stated when they recommend something that is just a recommendation. They 

can’t force you to have someone at the pool. 

 Ms. Carpenter stated it depends who it comes from. If it is state or local, if it is a 

regulation then we have to do it. If it is coming from the insurance company it is a requirement, 

but if you don’t follow the requirement there would be an argument that we weren’t acting 

reasonably and lose our insurance coverage. Although they call it a recommendation, it really 

isn’t if you have to do it not to risk the coverage if someone got hurt at the pool. The insurer 

provides all our liability and risk coverage and if someone were playing and hurt themselves the 

insurer might say you should have had a person there as we recommended so you have lost your 

coverage. Then it would end up being a court issue. If the issue on the Covid-19 whether we 

could be liable for that is out in space now. Legislators are trying to make a decision to give 

immunity, but that has not been passed. 

 Ms. Steuck stated before this we never had to have someone there 24/7. You are saying if 

someone slips and falls we would be liable. 

 Ms. Carpenter stated because they are now recommending it, it would be brought up in a 

slip and fall suit or any other kind of injury. We would argue they need to provide coverage 

because it is the same situation as in the past, but they would have a pretty good factual argument 

that they changed their recommendations. This is recently recommended due to Covid-19 but 

they would probably extend it to any type of injury right now or property damage as well.  

 Ms. Steuck asked is it because of Covid-19 or someone slipping and falling. 
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 Ms. Carpenter stated it is due to Covid-19 but insurance companies will extend it 

probably in that situation at this point. 

 Ms. Cornelius stated you are saying it doesn’t matter what the cause is, it is now their 

recommendation that covers everything now. 

 Ms. Carpenter stated yes. 

 Mr. Showe stated to the extent we receive different direction or they go to a different 

phase of reopening we would expect our insurance to provide us different recommendations. It is 

our intent to open the facilities as soon as we can reasonably maintain safety as well as follow 

the regulations. We will keep you updated and as soon as we see what the governor says today 

we will come up with at least a phased approach as a lot of our districts are doing.  

 Mr. Franklin stated at this point in time the only thing you can do is post information at 

each of the facilities. At least you are giving them fair warning. 

 Ms. Cornelius asked after the governor’s report today when it comes time to develop a 

plan, can we talk about some suggestions going forward so we can reduce costs, not trying to 

staff every single playground, every single day and things like that? 

 Mr. Showe stated we would internally develop those and the chair has the authority under 

the governor’s emergency order to make final approvals. We would run those by the chair first 

procedurally, but we would definitely circulate those to the Board prior to any rules being 

enacted. In cases where we are opening, we are doing that several days after we make an 

announcement; as an example we might make an announcement on Wednesday and the facilities 

would be open Friday, that way you have time to make adjustments if needed. 

 Ms. Steuck asked can we at least open the playgrounds? State parks are open and beaches 

are open. Is there a reason we can’t start with that? 

 Mr. Showe stated we do have a little bit of a challenge with the playgrounds. From what 

we have seen in the governor’s original order he specified that in museums and libraries that 

interactive children’s play areas remain closed. The insurance recommendations are that if you 

are going to open you need to constantly wipe those things down. We might look at some rules 

that may work or open one on a limited basis. 

 Ms. Carpenter stated from what I have seen it has gone the way you are saying because 

the governor has explicitly said you should not open, so children’s playgrounds have been 

closed. It is really hard to keep a 6-foot distance between kids and then wiping down all the little 
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places. I understand it is rough to have kids and pools and playgrounds you can’t use but it is a 

highly concentrated area of touching and passing of germs. I would say perhaps one can be 

opened along with the pools and we can have monitoring and cleaning maybe but at this point I 

would say no, that goes against the current recommendation. We will have to look at how we can 

make it work.  

 Ms. Steuck stated if you open one playground all the kids are going to go to that 

playground; if you open all the playgrounds the kids will be spread out. I understand the pool is a 

different situation because there are people of all ages and you are in close contact. It is 

frustrating because things are starting to open. 

 Ms. Carpenter stated you hit on the exact problem; things are opening with people there 

to wipe things down, restaurants have a 6-foot limit, they are wiping down tables, everybody is 

wearing masks and that type of thing that you can’t do at a playground. It requires a fulltime 

person wiping down the playground every half hour and that would be extremely cost 

prohibitive. You are going to have to give the Manager some discretion to figure out what the 

most cost effective way to do this and protect everybody and also comply with the state 

requirements and insurance recommendations. 

 Ms. Steuck stated even when they open to say that someone is going to wipe down the 

playground every 30 minutes doesn’t seem remotely realistic. 

 Ms. Cornelius stated I think that is the issue so we can’t really open until we can provide 

that. 

 Ms. Carpenter stated exactly.  

 Ms. Cornelius stated until our insurer changes their recommendation, we really don’t 

want to mess with that. 

 Ms. Carpenter stated that is correct and GMS is on top of this. We work with a lot of 

managers and they are probably at the forefront for being on top of coming up with plans to 

make these things work. I know they are looking at all the alternatives to help you through this as 

soon as possible. Jason will keep you apprised and if we hear anything we will alert GMS and 

we will get these open as quick as we can.  

 Ms. Cornelius asked have you gotten a lot of resident emails about this? 

 Ms. Penagos stated more for the pools, when we are going to open the pool. I haven’t 

gotten anything about the playground.  
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 Mr. Carpenter stated from what we see in any residential community people understand 

how serious it is. If the communities have a lot of rentals that is different or if people are here on 

vacation or short term because they want to enjoy the outdoors. 

 Ms. Cornelius asked what have you done in the communities that you have opened? 

 Mr. Showe stated in those facilities typically the ones that have done phased opening, 

they have staff onsite when the facility is open. They have fulltime staff and they have had to 

dedicate one member of fulltime staff essentially a social distancing monitor and they are 

circulating around the entire facility. They also have people sign waivers.  

 Ms. Carpenter stated I would prefer not to have waivers, it looks like we are doing 

something we shouldn’t be doing. 

 Ms. Steuck asked what can we do to prepare to open the pool. You are saying that we 

could open the pool if we had a monitor there. 

 Mr. Showe stated that is the recommendation from insurance but we also have to look at 

local guidelines and Orange County is specifically saying all of their pools, recreation facilities, 

everything Orange County has that is recreation is remaining closed. 

 Ms. Steuck asked how can we start planning so once we got word that the pool can open 

it doesn’t take two weeks to implement any procedures? How do we figure out what furniture 

needs to be removed and what pool attendant needs to be hired? 

 Mr. Showe stated we will work with staff internally. We have all the insurance guidelines 

and recommendation and they are not as complicated as you might think; it is a matter of posting 

signage. I think we would recommend initially only opening when someone is at the amenity 

center or we have a pool monitor. You may limit the hours of the pool, limit capacity and we 

have been leaving the option that should the conditions be impossible to maintain that the 

District would shut the facilities down, which hopefully, gives the residents an incentive to 

follow the rules. 

 Mr. Trace stated we have to assume that before our next meeting we will be in Phase 2 so 

if you have any more input for Jason give it to him now or email him. 

 Can we make a note for the swim lesson instructor that she has to manage distancing for 

the groups that are there?  

 Mr. Showe stated I think that is something we can add to the contract. 
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 Mr. Trace asked how does everyone feel about open play fields and opening those up 

during Phase 2 and what we have to do? Areas that don’t have hard surfaces that need to be 

cleaned but making sure people are maintaining distance. 

 Mr. Showe stated all the guidance we saw was that open fields, trails are generally safe. 

Alex has been communicating with the residents about maintaining social distance. We have left 

the fields and trails open. The playgrounds, gym, splash pad, pool and amenity center have been 

closed. 

 Ms. Steuck asked when we go into cleaning equipment is that another discussion we are 

going to have before you make decisions on that or who is going to make those decisions? I 

talked to Alex last week and she and William talked about putting hand sanitizing stations at the 

playgrounds and stuff. Who would be making those decisions? 

 Mr. Showe stated right now because we are in an emergency state the chair will make 

those decisions outside of a Board meeting. Our intent would be to start with the chair, make 

sure he is comfortable and send it out to the whole Board whatever we are doing so everyone has 

an opportunity to provide some input.  

 Ms. Cornelius asked when we do go into a phase where we need attendants at the pool 

and if we do the playground we need the pool attendant for insurance purposes, are we going to 

use our current company that we use for pool staffing or do we have to start a process of hiring.  

 Mr. Showe stated we will look at several alternatives and there may be some potential for 

GMS maintenance staff that may be available. It may just be an issue where we have to limit the 

hours to the staffing level. As long as we have the ability to meet monthly we will try to do that. 

The last meeting we didn’t have the ability to meet via Zoom. We have the ability to meet by 

Zoom through July 7th unless that order is rescinded in advance.  

 Ms. Steuck stated we are assuming we will open before the next meeting. 

 Mr. Showe stated I think there would be some kind of phased approach before the next 

meeting. 

 Mr. Franklin stated I expect a little intensification on reporting. Once you open there is 

going to be a little spike and that might slow down Phase 2 or 3 also. In Osceola County one of 

the things they are waiting to see is after the initial opening what kind of spike we get. If the 

spike is too high they will continue in Phase 1 or pull it back a little. 
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 Ms. Steuck stated the governor said in his last announcement we are going to start 

opening, they are also opening significantly more testing centers, so there will be a spike because 

more people are getting tested. I don’t know if that affects what we can do in our community. 

I’m all for opening things as soon as possible.  

 Ms. Cornelius stated we have to be sensitive to those who strongly feel the opposite too. 

If we are legally doing everything we can do then we can’t be in trouble. When we do start 

opening things as it is allowed we need to be sensitive to our wording to the residents.  

 Mr. Showe stated we worked with Alex and Counsel on some events. We are going to try 

the food trucks so we can do something for the residents. 

 Ms. Steuck asked Alex, have we missed any events so far in the six weeks we have been 

closed the facilities? Can we do some sort of homeowner appreciation event? 

 Ms. Penagos stated we missed the Easter Event and I’m pretty sure we can put something 

together with Marcia and with Jason’s direction as to how to proceed. I’m sure we can work it 

out and I can organize and do something for the community. 

 Ms. Steuck asked have you sent out emails to the effect that we are waiting on the 

governor’s orders? 

 Ms. Penagos stated we sent information in the newsletter and I believe an email went out. 

The governor spoke on a Friday and we sent a communication out on Monday. Once we know 

what is being opened, we will send a communication as soon as possible.  

 
ELEVENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Other Business 

 There being none, the next item followed. 

 
TWELFTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Next Meeting Date 

 Mr. Showe stated our next meeting is scheduled for June 19th. I don’t plan to cancel any 

meetings so we can do whatever planning we need to do. 

 Mr. Franklin asked if there is any reason to have a quick meeting in between these dates 

what can we do? 

 Ms. Carpenter stated we can continue this meeting in case we needed input. We would 

have to continue to a time certain and with the Zoom capability I haven’t done that before. I’m 

not sure how to do that because there would be a different Zoom number. It is probably better if 

we have to have a meeting, just advertise it because is not that much to advertise one meeting. 
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On MOTION by Mr. Franklin seconded by Ms. Cornelius with all 
in favor the meeting adjourned at 10:57 a.m. 

 

 
 
 
 
    
Secretary/Assistant Secretary  Chairman/Vice Chairman 
 
 

 






















































































































